MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE RAM (GRAMPIAN) ATHLETICSPRIVATE 
 LEAGUE

held on Zoom on Sunday, November 21st, 2021 at 1pm
Present: 
Winston Webber
Chairman (Arbroath & District AC) (part time)

Andy Dobbie
Secretary (Aberdeen AAC)


Anne Webber
Treasurer (Arbroath & District AC) (part time)

Nick Stone
North Secretary (Nairn AAAAC)


Linda Dobbie
Records Secretary (Aberdeen AAC)


Mark Davidson
Aberdeen AAC


Debbie Letham
Dundee Hawkhill Harriers


Dave Bryan
East Sutherland AC (part time)


Scott Hamilton
Elgin AAC (part time)


Charles Forbes
Inverness Harriers (part time)

James Treasurer
Lochaber AC (part time)


Carolyn Rattray
Moray Road Runners


Susan Sutherland
Nairn AAAAC (part time)

Mary Milne
Peterhead AAC



Teresa Hood
Peterhead AAC


Susan Davison
Ross County AC


Denis Shepherd
Minutes Secretary (Aberdeen AAC)

Andy Dobbie welcomed all those attending.

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Apologies had been received from Fife AC. Winston and Anne Webber and East Sutherland AAC had given notification they would be arriving later.
2.
MINUTES OF 2020 (HELD IN 2021) ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

a) Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the annual general meeting of the RAM Tubulars Athletics League of January 10, 2021 were approved (proposed by Aberdeen, seconded by Elgin).


b) Matters Arising:
There were no matters arising

3.        SECRETARY’S REPORT

Andy Dobbie delivered his report as follows:
I have been doing this job since the 2019 AGM and I must admit I have enjoyed doing it. 

I have been guided along with the help of Anne Webber who has kept me on the straight and narrow. Between us we have managed to get the ‘behind the scenes’ duties rectified which were unfortunately left in a bit of a mess by my predecessor. We also now have a Facebook page running (thanks to Fiona Davidson for setting this up) as well as our website. So feel free to use it, and any sensible comments will be looked at and discussed and passed on where required.

I don’t really have much to report other than that it has been a relatively quiet year as far as the League is concerned.  Although this year did see a bit of improvement in the Covid scene and allowed us to have a couple of meetings in the three areas whereby giving the athletes a bit of competition amongst the league clubs. I hope for the League’s benefit and the clubs’ we can get back to a full league set-up for 2022. 

Sponsorship!! I don’t know how we stand in this present climate with RAM. Maybe our chairman might be able to shed light on it as at present I have heard nothing.

Finally, I would like to thank Nick and Cheryl for their magnificent help in passing information between the clubs in their areas and myself and allowing the meetings to run smoothly. 

Who knows what 2022 will bring!
4.        TREASURER’S REPORT

Statement of accounts: Anne Webber had circulated a statement which showed an opening balance of £26,265.11, income of £687.50, expenditure of £4,848.26 and a closing balance of £22,584.35. However, as the expenditure included £480 for first aid charges at Dundee and these cheques had not been cashed, the actual bank balance at 04.11.21 was £22,584.35. Income was very sustainable but costs were expected to rise by 1.5%-15% the next year. The most expensive track to hire was still Inverness. First aid hire at Dundee was high but this had probably been “over-booked” with respect to time and manpower. It was intended that all banking would be done by internet by the following year, with payments made by BACS including those from clubs.
It was proposed by Dundee, seconded by Nairn, that the accounts be accepted and this was agreed unanimously. 
5.         RECORDS SECRETARY’S REPORT
Linda Dobbie reported 9 new records (5 male, 4 female), some of which involved new specifications, during 2021. These were on display on the website. It was proposed by the records secretary, seconded by Arbroath, that these be accepted.
6.       ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2021
On joining the meeting, Winston Webber reported that the season had gone well and expressed his thanks to everyone who had played a part.
a)
Chairman: Winston Webber (Arbroath) was proposed by Arbroath, seconded by Inverness and unanimously elected.
b)
Secretary: Andy Dobbie was proposed by Arbroath, seconded by Dundee Hawkhill and unanimously elected. 
c)
Treasurer: Teresa Hood (Peterhead) was proposed by Arbroath, seconded by Peterhead and unanimously elected.
d)
North Section Secretary: Scott Hamilton (Elgin) was proposed by Inverness, seconded by Ross County and unanimously elected.

e)
East Section Secretary: An interim arrangement of shared duties between Nick Stone (Nairn) and Winston Webber (Arbroath) was proposed by Aberdeen and seconded by Dundee Hawkhill. This was unanimously agreed. 
f) League Records Secretary: Linda Dobbie was proposed by Arbroath, seconded by       
Nairn and unanimously elected.
7.
Dates, Venues and Convening Clubs FOR 2022

Andy Dobbie had been in touch with Leslie Roy at Scottish Athletics and had agreed the datesdates below. The venues and convening clubs were agreed subject to track availability.

8 May: 
East at Aberdeen (Aberdeen AAC)
North at Inverness 

(Sun.)



5 June: 
East at Dundee (Dundee Hawkhill)
North at Inverness 

(Sun.)



3 July
East at Perth (Perth Strathtay)

North at Inverness 

(Sun.)

4 Sept.
                              Final at Inverness (Inverness Harriers)


(Sun.)


Elgin AAC volunteered to co-ordinate convenorships of the three North matches.
It was agreed Scott Hamilton would circulate a proposed programme of events, covering all

age groups and events, to be agreed by the clubs.
8.
POINTS FOR DISCUSSION
a) Trophies: There was some doubt over the whereabouts of the perpetual trophies, last awarded in 2019. It was clarified that the East team trophies were with Aberdeen and Peterhead while the North ones were with Inverness and Ross County. The Individual merit trophies would have to be searched out.
There was a discussion over the best way to decide on the recipients of the merit trophies in future. It was proposed by Aberdeen, seconded by Arbroath, that the committee meet on Zoom to this end approximately two weeks before the AGM. This was unanimously agreed.
b) Mixed Relays: Peterhead suggested the League include mixed-gender relays in the programme, as these were now Olympic events. It was pointed out clubs could already enter such teams as non-counters. After discussion it was agreed the Section programmes would include mixed (two male and two female) senior relays in the programme but only as demonstration events. These would be additional to the scoring men’s and women’s relays.
9.
ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS

a) Club fees and League Structure: Winston Webber would be asking RAM whether their sponsorship was to continue. Anne Webber estimated that without sponsorship the League would lose around £7,000 because of rising stadium and first aid costs. Income would also depend on the number of clubs competing. Winston reported that Stornoway had paid but not North Uist or Orkney, who had also applied to join the League. It was acknowledged that some new clubs in the North would have to combine because of lane restrictions. Lochaber were also applying to re-join and were happy to combine. It was agreed Nick Stone and Scott Hamilton would sort out the North structure.
It was unanimously agreed that fees remain at £275 for 2021 and that these should be paid by 31st March, otherwise a late payment fee of £25 would be incurred. Any club that had not paid the relevant fee by 30th April, or before the first match if this was earlier, would be barred from competing as they would not be permit-insured.
b) Contacts: Mark Davidson requested that all clubs kept their contact details held by the League Secretary up-to-date.

c) Name: It was clarified the League would still be called the RAM (Grampian) Athletics League until it was certain RAM would not be sponsoring, in which case it would revert to the Grampian Athletics League.
d) Open Graded Meetings: These had been held in 2020 instead of the usual League matches owing to Covid restrictions, but would no longer be held if the League restarted in its usual format.

10.  
CLOSE OF MEETING

Winston Webber thanked everyone for their attendance and assistance, and wished everyone a good season in 2021. The meeting closed at 2.55pm.
